Department of City Development

Brian F. O'Connell, AICP Director of City Development

Joseph G. Heck, AICP Assistant Director of City Development



Room 102 City Hall 730 Washington Ave. Racine, WI 53403 Phone: 262-636-9151 Fax: 262-635-5347

June 17, 2011

Mayor John Dickert Members of the Common Council c/o Janice Johnson-Martin, City Clerk

Subject: Communication from the Director of City Development requesting that the City provide Intergovernmental Sewer Revenue Sharing funds for the continuation of the Façade Grant Program.

Dear Mayor Dickert and Honorable Council Members:

The Capital Improvement Program budget includes \$100,000 for the continuation of the Façade Grant Program. I ask that the Redevelopment Authority and the Common Council authorize the release of the funds for that purpose.

I respectfully ask that this request be referred to the Redevelopment Authority for review and approval of the use of Intergovernmental Sewer Revenue Sharing funds for the continuation of the program.

Sincerely,

Brian F. O'Connell

Director of City Development

C: Matt Sadowski, City Development

File